
 
MEMORANDUM 

 
To: Rich LaBombard, 
 City Manager  
 
From: Rick Zoet 
 DPW Supervisor 
 
Date: October 17, 2022 

Subject: Purchase of 2022 Truck Bed 
Replacement on Current 

 2016 Plow Truck 
 

During the annual budget process, the Department of Public Works (DPW) presented a 
variety of equipment purchases to be included in the FY 22 - 23 budget. The purchase of a 
truck bed was included as a proposed purchase. 

 
Using the cooperative buying contract from MiDEAL, the DPW worked with Versalift 
Midwest of Shelby Township, MI to quote a 2022 combination truck bed. Cost of this 
truck bed would be $87,084.00, however, using special MiDEAL pricing the total cost to 
the city is $69,820.00. Approved budget for this purchase is for $61,857.00. Material cost 
increases since obtaining the original quote are attributed to the higher cost of $7,963.00, 
however, because the DPW is under budget by $7,672.00 with purchases to date, funds 
are available in the equipment fund to cover the cost increase. 

 
This purchase is necessary because the DPW is holding off asking for a complete plow 
truck replacement at $195,000.00. The chassis of current 2016 truck is in good shape so 
adding a new style bed will extend the trucks longevity with the City while also eliminating 
a truck bed that is rusty and requires an insert installation/removal every fall and spring. 

 
Funds for this purchase have been budgeted in the FY 22 - 23 budget under the Equipment - 
DPW Equipment - Capital Outlay Account 660-902-979. 

 
I recommend City Council approve the purchase of the 2022 truck bed replacement 
for $69,820.00 from Versalift Midwest of Shelby Township, MI. 










